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A.B. No. 139—Requires collection and reporting of certain information concerning employers of 

applicants for Medicaid or Children’s Health Insurance Program. 
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Amendment No. 294 

 

Assembly Amendment to Assembly Bill No. 139  First Reprint (BDR 38-984) 

Proposed by: Assemblywoman Pierce 

Amendment Box:  

Resolves Conflicts with: N/A 

Amends:  Summary: No Title: No Preamble: No Joint Sponsorship: No Digest: Yes 
 

ASSEMBLY ACTION Initial and Date | SENATE ACTION Initial and Date 

 Adopted Lost   | Adopted Lost   

Concurred In  Not    | Concurred In Not    

 Receded Not    | Receded Not    

 
 Amend section 1, page 2, line 6, by deleting “employers; or” and inserting “employers.”. 

 Amend section 1, page 2, line 7, by deleting “not employed” and inserting: 

“the dependent of another person”. 
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If this amendment is adopted, the Legislative 

Counsel’s Digest will be changed to read as follows: 

 

Legislative Counsel’s Digest: 

 Existing law requires the Department of Human Resources to administer all state public welfare 

programs, including Medicaid and the Children’s Health Insurance Program. (NRS 422.270) 

 This bill requires each applicant for Medicaid or the Children’s Health Insurance Program to 

disclose the name and business address of his employer in the application for assistance. If the 

applicant is the dependent of another person, he must disclose the name and business address of the 

employer of each person who claims the applicant as a dependent. 

 This bill requires the Department of Human Resources to prepare biennial reports for submission 

to the Governor and to the Legislature. The reports must include: (1) a listing of the 25 employers 

that were identified in the applications for assistance as employing the greatest number of employees 

who received assistance for themselves or for their dependents; and (2) the cost to the State of 

providing such assistance. The reports must be made available for public inspection, but must not 

include identifying information related to any particular applicant for or recipient of assistance. 

 


